



Osseo Commercial Club Meeting Osseo Community Center Monday, November 30<sup>th</sup>, 2020: 6:30pm

- 1. Call to Order 6:30pm–President Steve Aleckson
- 2. Secretary's Report Tia Anderson
  - Motion to Accept: Jack Vold
  - 2<sup>nd</sup>: Jim Cialdini
  - Accepted Unanimously
- 3. Treasurer's Report –Mark Diehl- absent from meeting, out of town.
  - Checking: \$12986.69- only difference from last meeting is duct tape and supplies from Christmas light
  - Money Market (info from last meeting): \$20,436.98
  - Motion to Accept: Lisa Lindner
  - 2<sup>nd</sup>: Jim Cialdini
  - Accepted Unanimously
- 4. Donation Requests
  - Wreaths Across America- wreaths to be laid on veterans graves in local area. Each wreath is \$15
    - Motion to Donate \$150 for plaque: Brandon Leinon
    - ≥2<sup>nd</sup>: Jim Cialdini
    - >Accepted Unanimously
- 5. Old Business
  - Holiday Lites
    - ➤ With Santa at the Cabin (Lions club)- we had offered to do the advertising and assist with some of the production. It's December 12<sup>th</sup>-Looking for help with decorating and directing cars too
    - ➤ Put up the lights last month but electric wasn't ready everywhere. Electric should be good to go now. Group going over tomorrow to make sure everything has electric and is ready to be used.
    - Light take down-historically, the city has done it. We will try to get a group together to do it this year.
- 6. New Business:
  - Scouts Presentation- Historically, the scouts have always come to our January meeting to present what they had done the previous year and then ask for the next years donation. Unsure if this will occur as usual with COVID this year. Tim DeWitt will send Steve information on the scouts for us to review in January.
  - Visit Eau Claire- Benny forwarded an email about a recreation economy grant. Could be used for revitalizing areas of the city... could be used towards the multipurpose trail.
    - > We last left off for the multipurpose trail with the engineers wanting a monetary commitment.
    - We had tabled the trail until we heard more about the ATV access on country roads decision by the county... nothing was passed or changed at this time.
    - The engineer had said the first step would be working on signage for the ATV trail.
    - Steve is going to reach out to Benny again about the trail and the ATV club to see if they are interested in coming to our next meeting to discuss the trail and the next steps moving forward.
  - Next Meeting: Monday, January 25<sup>th</sup>, 2021: 6:30 p.m... Location TBA
- 7. Adjourn at 7:20pm